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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers,  

We are replacing the flooring in 3 staff offices and a hallway in the Administration Building (C) at 
Gunnedah High School due to water damage from a blocked sink. The sink has been repaired.  

The damaged carpet was removed on Thursday 16 November 2023.  

As a precautionary measure, the offices were temporarily relocated, and the areas cordoned off on 
Thursday 23 November 2023 while the vinyl tiles were tested.  

Testing conducted has confirmed the tiles do not contain any asbestos material. The offices and 
hallway were reopened on Wednesday 29 November 2023. Work to replace the flooring and install new 
carpet will be scheduled when contractors are available.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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